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principal’s report:
farewell year 12
Leon Weatherstone - Principal

students. It also showed how thoughtful 
they are about the issues of the world and 
how they affect us all. I thank Miss Day for 
her guidance and encouragement of these 
students over the past two years. The Year 
12 Dance students performed with grace 
and style in their HSC practical exams. A 
big thank you to Ms Kelly (current) as well 
as Ms Rysko and Ms Walsh (previous) for 
their help to allow our dance students to 
shine.

Our Year 12 Music students showed a best 
ever performance in their Music Night. I 
am sure this will be rewarded in the HSC. 
Thank you to Mr Chavez and Mr Monro. 
Finally, the artworks produced this year 
were superb and they have been sent off 
to marking with, I’m sure, some very fine 
results to be obtained. Thank you to Mrs 
Hayward and Ms Kenton for their support 
of these students.

Year 12 Success in the Workshop
In speaking about the Industrial 
Technology students and their works, 
in many ways, this should also be under 
‘creative success’, but none-the-less, they 
have produced some truly outstanding 
work. Due to the quality of the work here, 
many of our students’ works were chosen 
to represent quality work to be seen as an 

Farewell Year 12
We come to the time of the year where 
we say a very fond farewell to our Year 12 
group of 2016 and wish them all the very 
best in their coming examinations and 
the paths they will be taking after they 
leave our school. I am confident that they 
have prepared themselves well for the 
challenges ahead be they at university, 
TAFE or employment.

Once again we were blessed to have such a 
responsible group of student leaders within 
our Year 12 group. I have been privileged 
to have worked closely with the School 

Captains this year, Rabiya Fathima and 
Marc Lang along with the Vice Captains, 
Emma Hatton and Callum Pethybridge. 
They have represented the school so well 
at many events and they have also been 
involved in numerous discussions to bring 
positive change to the school.

Year 12 Creative Success
Throughout the course of Term 3, it has 
been wonderful to see the projects and 
performances from Year 12 reach their 
ultimate conclusion. The Year 12 Drama 
Night showed the depth of talent of our 

Our 2016 Captains and Vice Captains with the Governor of NSW,
His Excellency General The Honourable David Hurley AC DSC (Ret’d)
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example across the state! A big thank you to Mr Lockard, who gave up his time and also 
Mr Khanna for his assistance to ensure students achieve their personal best.

New Student Leaders
I am pleased to announce the following students as our 2017 (starting Term 4 2016) 
Senior Student Leaders. These are Abbie Baker; Daniella Leotta; Rainbo Tsui; Daniel 
Haylock; Luey Sisouvath; and Chang-Song Wang.

Our Vice Captains for 2017 are Kimberly Refalo and Phillip Leung.

Our School captains for 2017 are Vibhuti Khanna and Andrew Webster.

These are all fine young men and women who I know will carry on the traditions of our 
exemplary leadership groups of the past while also forging new directions to improve 
our school.

P&C Thank You
We have recently had large fans installed in our school hall to help keep it cooler in 
summer and also distribute the warm air during winter. These “Big Ass Fans” (Yes that 
is really their name) are a great asset to our school and have been made possible 
through the fundraising efforts of our P&C. We are very grateful for this assistance.

Great SRC and Charity Support
Our SRC has been very active throughout the term and it was a pleasure to sit down 
with them to talk about their thoughts about the school. They have put in a huge 
amount of effort to raise funds for a number of charities while also bringing important 
issues to the attention of all students. A combined Jeans for Genes Day and Wear it 
Purple Day was held. This raised funds to support research by the Children’s Medical 
Research Institute who work to find ways to prevent genetic diseases to create brighter 
futures for all children. Through the Wear it Purple Day initiative the SRC promoted the 
fact that all of us are different, no one should be bullied and everyone can succeed, 
regardless of their sex, sexuality or gender identity.

The final fundraising initiative by the SRC for the term was through the RUOK Day. This 
inspires us to connect and care for one another, literally ask each other RUOK so that 
though these conversations everyone is felt valued and that we are all protected from 
suicide and its affects. Thank you to Miss Davidson for her support of the SRC. While 
speaking charity, Ms Young and our 40 Hour Faminers raised over $1000 to help fight 
global hunger. This is an amazing effort. I am very proud of the way all of our students 
have a strong sense of community and helping those less fortunate than themselves. #

Leon Weatherstone
PRINCIPAL
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year eight report:
electives have been selected
Emma Davidson - Year Eight Adviser

value, in education. Their preferences will 
be collated and finalised over the course of 
Term 4, but I’m proud of them for being so 
enthusiastic about the next stage of their 
schooling.

In other year group related news, students 
have been enjoying their classes:

8V said of Science that they loved dissecting 
hearts (ew!) as well as doing pracs and 
learning about the body.

8R were enthusiastic about Metal, because 
they got to not only make things but also 
learn about the process of how to make 

them – this took longer than they realised. 

8E in Food Technology love doing pracs 
because it isn’t just learning in their books, 
but also physically doing stuff. They also 
said they are enjoying their latest project 
where they have to choose and plan the 
creation of some food.

Along with all of this, Year 8 also had their 
sports Gala day which was a lot of fun. They 
represented the school really well and got 
some fitness and fun in whilst doing it.

Great work, Year 8 on another successful 
term! #

Term 3 feels like it has gone by 
quickly. Students picked their 
electives, which was a more difficult 
process than I think they expected 
– they had to consider what they 
liked and what they thought they 
would want to study.

From a Year Adviser perspective, I think 
it’s a really important time in their lives 
as students – one, because they get to 
have a bit more ownership and choice, 
and two, because they actually have to 
think about what they like, and what they 

Do you have preloved uniforms
that you don’t know what to do with?
Why not donate them to the school?
We are grateful for any donations.
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goodbye Yidi, hello Yinmah
Regina Young - Co-ordinator

world vision report:
40 hour famine fundraiser
Regina Young - Co-ordinator

Her father is a farmer, she baby 
sits to help her family and she 
attends school and is in Grade 
1. However, many children 
in this part of Africa do not 
receive an education and 
illiteracy rates are extremely 
high, especially amongst girls. 

We look forward to hearing 
more about Yinmah as she 
grows and our sponsorships 
assists her and her village.

We also support World Vision 
by contributing to Child Rescue 
which rehabilitates children 
as young as 5 and 6 who 
have been victims of child 
abuse, human trafficking, debt 
bondage and child labour. #

Coraci, Travis Cox, Domenico Di Bartolo, 
Sandra Golub, John Kameas, Seth Khouri, 
Tiffany Lim, Rosanna Luppino, Nancy 
Nguyen, Natasha Padilla, Indianna Poll, 
Maritha Raitala and Tatiana Tilman and 

some of their friends skilfully sizzled over 
300 sausages and raised $585 for the cause.

A big thank you to all involved. #

For the past six years JEHS has been 
sponsoring Yidi Ba through World 
Vision. However, we received 
word that Yidi has now returned 
to her family and World Vision 
has transferred our sponsorship to 
Yinmah.

Yinmah Fuug is six years old and lives in 
Ghana. She was born on November 8, 2009 
and she enjoys playing on swings.  She lives 
with her parents and three sisters. 

In Ghana weather conditions are tropical 
and most of the population are engaged in 
farming. Access to clean water is difficult and 
many children are malnourished. Common 
diseases include malaria, diarrhoea and 
respiratory infections.

On Friday, September 9 JEHS held 
its annual fundraiser for the World 
Vision 40 Hour Famine.

Unlike previous years when World Vision 
has held a Youth Leadership Day around 
a specific theme, there was not a theme 
this year but the general idea of poverty 
and thinking about how lucky we are 
was dominant in the minds of the Year 
10 students who organised and ran the 
sausage sizzle. 

Sarah Belli, Samantha Beuk, Alicia Boyd-
Molloy, Jaime Brito, Luke Caronna, Alex 

The next JEHS P&C meeting
will be held in the school library on

Monday, November 7th
at 6:00pm.

 
We hope to see you there.
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year ten report:
one meal foundation fundraiser
Tim Moreland - Year Ten Adviser

Students are starting to get their 
assessment notifications for their 
Yearly Exams which are in Term 
Four. 

Assessment preparation is the key for 
getting positive results and students must 
use the next month to study and prepare 
for these exams. This is a great trial run for 
what it will be like in Year 11 and in their HSC 
year. It’s also important for those students 
who are wishing to leave after this year and 
gain employment. Reports and grades will 
be vital to show prospective employers.

Our Year 10 SRC members – Tatiana Tilman, 
Nancy Nguyen, Seth Khouri and John 
Kameas have been doing an outstanding job 
particularly when it comes to fundraising 
for the school’s charity initiatives. Recently, 
the school raised around $500 for the One 
Meal Foundation which is a non-profit 
organisation that help feed, clothe and 
support the homeless and those who are 
much less fortunate than ourselves. A major 
source of this fundraising was students who 
had the opportunity to throw wet sponges 
at teacher’s heads…. Mine and Mr Khanna’s 
included. Thanks to Ms Davidson and Miss 
Ryan who organised this.

Another key fundraising event was our 
annual World Vision day where a group of 
about 15 students helped Ms Young have 
a sausage sizzle to raise money for this 
worthy cause. This was a big effort from Ms 
Young and she was glowing in the praise she 
gave our students. 

While on the subject of contributing to 
charity, one thing that I’m passionate about 
is donating blood. This does not cost you 
any money and there are not too many 
things we can do in life where you make a 
difference such as helping save someone’s 
life.

I have been running the school program for 
the past five years and we are consistently 
one of the top schools in Australia for the 
amount of donations we give. In 2015, we 
were the best school in the whole of Sydney 
and second in NSW.

To donate, a person must be 16 years old 
and I’ll be looking to send our first group of 
Year 10 students soon. #
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year eleven report:
moving onto year 12
Regina Young - Year Eleven Adviser

english report:
what matters? writing competition
Catherine Mackey - Relieving Head Teacher

organise a study timetable to assist them 
meet all deadlines. The consequences for 
missed deadlines can be quite severe with 
a mark of zero being awarded for non-
submission of work without a valid Illness 
and Misadventure form which is given to 
Mrs Violi. An N Determination Warning 
letter will be issued in these instances and 
if these are not resolved it could result in a 
student not being awarded a Higher School 
Certificate.

In cases of misadventure, please be 
reminded that copies of these illness/
misadventure forms may be downloaded 
from the school website: http://web1.
jedmondson-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/internet/
jehs/pdfs/illness_misadventure.pdf

The forms are to then be taken to the 
appropriate authority for signature. These 
forms must be submitted on the first day 
that the student returns to school.

If students realise early that their school 
assessments are crucial to their final results 
hopefully more time and effort will be 
expended on them and as a result students 

It is a vitally important time of the 
year for Year 11 students as they 
complete their final preliminary 
examinations. It is a jolt to realise 
that Year 11 is over and this term 
they commence Term One of the 
Higher School Certificate. 

In the past few weeks the following have 
been umpiring the girls basketball against 
Cabramatta High School Andrew Webster, 
Vishaal Behari, Joshua Geering, Tunu Shum 
and Dany Allaf. 

Also, Andrew Webster, Sakina Begg, Lauren 
Matesa, Tayla Russillo and Courtney 
Allen have been involved with debating, 
adjudicating the Year 7 team against West 
Hoxton.

As we approach the start of the Higher 
School Certificate year, it is important to 
note a few details. Half of student marks 
for the Higher School Certificate come 
from school assessments. The Year 12 
assessment schedule will be distributed 
early in Term Four. This allows students to 

This year’s What Matters? Writing 
Competition attracted over 3700 
entries from students across NSW 
and the ACT. 

These young people wrote with passion 
on a diverse range of topics, including 
tolerance, the importance of relationships, 
human trafficking and exploitation, and 
mental health. The freedom to express 
our concerns is a right in our free speaking 
country: something that we often take for 
granted.

I would like to congratulate the following 
students on taking a stand and writing about 
What Matters? to them: Steve Abzack, 
Aisha Ali, Ibrahim Ali, Brooke Hannaford, 
Paige Hodge, Sarah Jabur, Stella Jung, Avi 
Khanna, Christopher Lichi, Nathan Lim, 
Tahlia McLachlan, Neha Naiker, Maddison 
Nunn, Jennifer Sta-Maria, Muhammaed 
Syed, Alesha Thai, Joseph Tran, Nikoletta 
Tsagalias, Christine Choy and Abbey Wing. #

will be working consistently throughout the 
year and not making a last minute dash to 
learn.

Earlier this term the process for selecting 
the 2017 Leadership Team commenced 
with the following students making it to 
the Extended Leadership Team: Dorothea 
Aforo, Emily Baonza, Cynthia Dang, Tracy 
Jung, Komal Singh, Dany Allaf, Joshua 
Koenig, Nicholas Lichi, Jarrod Moren, 
Michael Taylor.

The Leadership Team comprising Abbie 
Baker, Vibhuti Khanna, Daniella Leotta, 
Kimberly Refalo, Rainbo Tsui, Daniel 
Haylock, Phillip Leung, Luey Sisouvath, 
Chang-Song Wang and Andrew Webster.

From the final ten after an interview, the 
following were selected for Vice Captains 
for 2017, Kimberly Refalo and Phillip Leung 
and the 2017 School Captains are Vibhuti 
Khanna and Andrew Webster.

Congratulations to all and Mr Chavez 
and I look forward to working with them 
throughout their final year at JEHS. #

JEHS students with their What Matters? Certificates
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The Industrial Arts Faculty has been 
a very busy place in Term 3. 

Year 7 students finished off their Birdhouse 
projects and I am delighted to say that the 
future of the Industrial Arts Faculty is in 
good hands, as the level of craftsmanship 
on display was outstanding. Similarly, Year 
8 students completed their Speed Racer 
projects and again the standard of work 
continues to improve.

Year 12 Industrial Technology Timber 
students were, however, a major focus for 
the IA Faculty this term with the completion 
of their Major Projects. The amount of 
time these students put into this task is 
staggering and as such their commitment 
to their studies should be commended. The 
entire Industrial Arts Faculty are extremely 
proud of their achievements.

The Year 12 Engineering Studies were 
not to be outdone this term, producing 
Engineering Reports of a truly outstanding 
standard. This year a record 5 entries were 

industrial arts report:
birdhouses for year seven 
Shaun Lockard - Head Teacher, Industrial Arts

submitted to the University of Wollongong 
Awards and I am very confident that we will 
have more than one winner.

On behalf of the Industrial Arts Faculty, I 

would like to wish all our Year 12 students 
the best of luck for their HSC Examinations 
and remind them that their teachers are 
available for any last minute questions, 
revision or help, right up to their exams. #

enviro crew report:
gardening equipment know-how 
Julie King - Co-ordinator

Our students in the 
Enviro Crew have 
learned how to use 
gardening equipment 
with the help of our site 
manager, Dave Mitchell.

During Term 3 the boys have 
created a sign for our JEDS 
CAFÉ, were taught how to use 
a self-propelled lawn mower 
to keep the garden area 
maintained.

We have many exciting 
projects coming up in term 
4 and the boys have gained 
self-confidence and pride. 
This group has allowed the 
students to form bonds 
with one another and have 
expressed such a great 
interest in the school. #
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science report:
science week festivities
Lyndal Hayward - Teacher

the crystal powder and steadily grew larger 
and larger crystals. The results are in and 
the equal winners are…. Arianna Ariti (7K), 
Connor Trott (7K), Astella Brain (7O) and 
Vaibhav Khanna (7O)! They produced the 
white pyramid, green, red and white on 
the string respectively. Congratulations! All 
submissions looked amazing and the size of 
some were mind boggling.

Australian Museum Science Festival 
Excursion
One hundred Year 8 students, along with Mr 
Nair, Miss Gale and Mrs Hayward had the 
opportunity to attend the Science Festival 
put on by the Australian Museum. They 
attended a presentation from the Museum 
of Human Disease, where they learnt about 
the main causes of death in Australia. 
The students were very well behaved 

Exciting things have been happening 
in the Science faculty at JEHS! We 
wrapped up our Science Week 
festivities, some Year 8 students 
went to the Australian Museum 
Science Festival in the city and Year 
10 students completed their VALID 
test while others have been testing 
the effects of exercise on their heart 
rate and oxygen requirements in 
class.

Science Week
During Science Week we had many students 
participating in rocket, paper plane, crystal 
growing and catapult competitions. The 
crystal growing competition took a few 
weeks to complete as students took home 

and eagerly contributed to audience 
participation and marvelled at the images 
of diseased and damaged human organs. 
This linked very well with their current 
studies on Human Systems.

From there, students attended a Science 
Expo that had many amazing stalls. 
There were representatives from various 
universities which got students excited 
and considering their future in tertiary 
education. Some stalls displayed advanced 
technologies like 3D printers and robotics, 
some of which were designed and made 
by high school students. There was even a 
live dissection of a bird and Albert Einstein 
made an appearance! (in wax form).

A great day was had by all, delving into the 
marvels of Science and there was even time 
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Lyndal Hayward - Teacher

for a little celebrity spotting of Sunrise’s 
‘Kochie’.

Year 10 VALID Science Testing
All Year 10 students participated in the 
VALID test. This is a state-wide, online test 
similar to NAPLAN but with a science focus. 
This enables the Science teachers to assess 
the student’s strengths and weaknesses 
so we can better adapt our lessons to 
benefit their progress. These results can be 
compared to their Year 8 VALID results to 
assess their scientific development.

Year 11 and Year 12
Our Year 12 students have wrapped up 
their formal studies as they complete their 
final preparations for their HSC exams. It 
has been a privilege to help guide them 
through their final year at JEHS and we wish 

them the best of luck in their exams and 
we eagerly await to hear of their continued 
success in life.

Just as Year 12 are about to leave, Year 11 
are about to rise up to take their place. 
They have now completed their Preliminary 
science studies and are coming to terms 
with the perceived stress and workload 
that has become synonymous with the HSC 
course. They are encouraged to begin the 
course in a dedicated manner and stay up 
to date with their revision as an organised 
approach will help minimise stress, and 
remember, your teachers are here and 
happy to help.

In the Classroom
Students have been participating in all 
sorts of engaging practicals. Year 8, Year 

9 and some senior classes have marvelled 
in the mixture of being both disgusted 
and fascinated in organ dissections. These 
have ranged from the heart and brain to 
the weirdness of an eye dissection while 
it’s looking at you. There have also been 
experiments testing the effect exercise 
has on heart rate and how long one can 
hold their breath both before and after 
vigorous exercise, although some student’s 
perception of ‘vigorous’ exercise was a little 
lack lustre to be honest, but it did ensure 
they could hold their breath longer.

As you can see, it has been an exciting few 
months in the Science faculty and we look 
forward to keeping you updated in the 
future. Just remember to stay curious! #
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src report:
lots of fundraising ventures 
Emma Davidson & Annalyce Ryan - Co-ordinators

stall, did face painting and coloured hair 
spraying, and wore denim and purple to 
represent two worthwhile causes. The 
students of JEHS all seemed to have lots of 
fun and enjoyed the day.

A special thank you to these students from 
JEHS who all volunteered their time and 
resources to make cakes and slices to help 
raise money for the day: Rhyana Maan, Seth 
Khouri, Vibhuti Khanna, Tahlia McLachlan, 
Jake Wilding, Jessica Di Bartolo, Aisha Ali 
and Crystal Murray, Alanah Bdeir, Rabiah 
Ayub, Sophia Lau, Shames Al-Latifi, Bronte 
Baonza and Julian Baonza.     

Vibhuti Khanna and Abbie Baker proudly 
summarised the event at a school assembly:
Last Friday is and will forever remain a 
folded page in John Edmondson High 
School’s history book. Why? Because on this 
day, we as individuals joined hands to create 

a holistic, whole-hearted atmosphere, one 
that is accepting, more yet, encouraging, of 
our differences – be it a DNA sequence or be 
it a sexual preference. Coming to school in 
a pair of jeans, or sacrificing a dollar out of 
your canteen money may not have seemed 
like a difficult feat, but if we tell you that with 
such support, organisations can continue to 
do their work, or that we are one step closer 
to finding a cure, or that a person just like 
you and I has gained a newfound sense of 
self-worth, I think it’s fitting to say that all 
the little things make the big differences. 

On that note, due to everyone’s delicious 
and generous efforts we raised a massive 
$1680 dollars! It was a journey full of stress 
and uncertainty, but as a whole school we 
came through - taking time out of your day 
to buy some of your mouth-watering goods. 
And all of this would not have been possible 
without the tremendous efforts of two 

What a busy term the SRC have had 
– we are so proud of them! They 
have worked tirelessly on quite a 
few ventures:
1.	 Wear It Purple Day
2.	 Jeans For Genes Day
3.	 RU Ok Day 
4.	 One Meal Foundation fundraising
5.	 Weekly Positive Mindsets

Wear It Purple Day and Jeans for Genes 
Day was a combined event. In the lead 
up, the SRC spent weeks coming up with 
an approach to the events, wrote scripts 
to raise awareness at school assemblies, 
had a meeting with Mr Weatherstone for 
executive approval and made posters to 
promote the two causes. 

On the day of the event, Friday, 19 August 
2016, the SRC collected money, ran a cake 
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lovely and very trusting teachers pushing 
us through, making sure it we had our best 
foot forward.”

This event was swiftly followed by some 
fundraising from week 6 up to the end of 
Week 7, Friday 9 September, 2016 for One 
Meal, an organisation which provides food 
to homeless and underprivileged people. 
We did this fundraising in connection with 
RU OK Day. Again, the SRC presented the 
causes, came up with a fundraising plan, 
liased with the principal, spoke at assembly, 
ran awareness sessions with their year 
group and collected money. 

Emma Hatton and Callum Pethybridge’s 
write up of the event: On Thursday 8 
September, JEHS participated in the annual 
R U OK Day and you may have seen the 
banners, which Mr Weatherstone designed 
and financed to show our support for 

positive conversations about wellbeing. We 
came around to speak to all classes about 
why RU OK Day was important and we 
found that you guys were really positive and 
responsive about how important talking 
about our feelings really is.

Then, Friday was the big finale of the 
fundraising where we were able to raise 
much needed awareness and funds for 
One Meal Foundation, which helps to 
feed homeless people as well as the 
underprivileged. We did this through an 
exciting game of throwing sponges at our 
favourite teachers.

Unfortunately, we didn’t quite make it to 
our end goal of taping Mr Khanna to a wall, 
but there’s still time for that. It was not 
only this event but the generous donations 
from all of our students and teachers who 
together, raised $820.65. 

We’d also like to make a special mention 
to Jenny Yangnouvong in Year 12 for your 
great generosity and support towards this 
significant cause. She said that she was 
happy to donate $50 (!!!) because these 
people need it more than her, which is such 
a positive and wonderful way to see the 
world. We need more Jenny’s! But even the 
50 cent donations helped and went a long 
way so we thank you all. 

On behalf of the SRC we would like to say a 
big thank you and extend our appreciation 
to all students and teachers without whom 
it would not have been possible.

Big thanks to all the SRC members who put 
in ALOT of hard work, along with genuine 
care and enthusiasm to make this term a 
fun and conscientious term for the JEHS 
community. #
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debating report:
cowpasture final rounds
Lauren Coluccio - Co-ordinator

book club report:
holiday reading
Lara Jane - Co-ordinator

On the 15th September 2016 JEHS 
students participated in the final 
round of The Cowpasture Debating 
Competition.

This has involved a range of local primary 
schools, including: Greenway Park, 
Bonnyrigg Heights, Hoxton Park, Cecil Hills 
and Hinchinbrook, and has offered our 
students the opportunity to refine their 
debating and adjudicating skills. 

Our Year 7 students participated in 7 rounds 
of debating, speaking on important issues 
such as Use of Technology, Importance of the 

What did you read during the 
school holidays?

Year 12 Book Club students had their 
last gathering in week 8 of this term and 
received a copy of the novel The Little 

Prince by Antoine de Saint-Exupery. It is the 
most translated French text in the world! 
They were very excited to read this over the 
holidays and we hope that you made a date 
with a book in the holidays too. #

Media, Refugees, Compulsory Homework 
and Heath and Recreation. Speakers had to 
prepare speeches of up to three minutes, 
engaging their audiences and convincing 
adjudicators of their viewpoints. 

While JEHS was unsuccessful in winning 
the perpetual trophy, both Year 7 teams 
have improved their speaking skills and 
have built upon their ability to analyse and 
structure arguments.  

While Year 7 were busy competing in their 
debates, we were lucky enough to have very 
dedicated students from Year 11 and 12, 
adjudicating each round of the competition. 

Students were required to listen to the 
arguments of both teams, analyse their 
perspectives and make a judgement on 
which team was more convincing. 

Our students conducted themselves in a 
mature and responsible manner, offering 
feedback and guidance to the participants 
and earning praise from teachers and 
students alike. 

I would like to congratulate both the Year 
7 teams on successfully completing the 
challenge and the enthusiastic adjudicators 
that have helped to create a more dynamic 
competition for those involved. #
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We recently held our second 
annual Small Business Expo, which 
involved local businesses giving up 
their valuable time to come and 
share their successes and failures 
with over 100 of our eager Year 11 
Business Studies students.

The day was a huge success and students 
got an insight of life in the business world 
and a taster of the hot competition in the 
catering industry!

Many thanks to Mathew Raiti Gardening 
Services, Isaidsokids, Habitation Design, 
Jenny’s Sweet Sensations, Skyview 

Reception, Loyal Travel, First National Real 
Estate and Chris Syromahos for helping 
out in this invaluable experience for our 
students. #

hsie report:
small business expo
Oliver Claydon - Co-ordinator
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calendar:
what’s on and where

Dates are subject to change without notice

Please be aware that during all exam and testing weeks we are unable to use the
public address system to call for a student during recess and lunch breaks.

If you arrive at the school during recess or lunch to collect your child/ren early
and you have not followed the early leavers procedure advising the school

in writing prior to 8:25am, we may not be able to access your child/ren
until they resume scheduled classes at the end of the recess or lunch break.

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

T4
W1

A

Oct 10

STUDENTS 
RETURN FOR 
TERM 3, 2017
Yr 10 EXAMS

Oct 11
Yr 10 EXAMS

Year 8: Debating
(Regional Finals)

@ East Hills Girls HS

Oct 12
Yr 10 EXAMS

Oct 13

Yr 10 EXAMS

Oct 14

Yr 10 EXAMS
AIME Visit

@ WSU Parramatta

Open Boys Cricket
JEHS vs Macquarie Fields HS

@ Hazlett Oval,
Macquarie Fields

T4
W2

B

Oct 17

U15 Girls Netball Knockout
@ TBA

Oct 18

Yr 9 & 10 Drama:
Commedia Performance 

Excursion
@ Riverside Theatre,

Parramatta

Oct 19

Young Women’s
Leadership Seminar

@ Parliament House, Sydney

Oct 20

Kirby Cup | Legal Studies 
Competition

@ WSU, Parramatta or
Campbelltown TBA

Oct 21

Fast Forward Program
@ WSU, Campbelltown

T4
W3

A

Oct 24

Yr 7 TESTING WEEK

Oct 25

Yr 7 TESTING WEEK

Oct 26

Yr 7 TESTING WEEK

Year 7 Vaccinations
@ JEHS

Oct 27

Yr 7 TESTING WEEK

Oct 28

Yr 7 TESTING WEEK

GRIP 2017 Leadership 
Conference

@ Olympic Park, Homebush

T4
W4

B

Oct 31

Yr 8 TESTING WEEK

Nov 1

Yr 8 TESTING WEEK
Beyond the Bridge:

School Visits from UNSW
@ JEHS

Sydney Story
Factory Excursion

@ Redfern

Nov 2

Yr 8 TESTING WEEK
Beyond the Bridge:

School Visits from UNSW
@ JEHS

Nov 3

Yr 8 TESTING WEEK
UOW Young Leaders Forum
@ University of Wollongong

Year 10 Food Technology 
Excursion @ Sydney Tower

Nov 4

Yr 8 TESTING WEEK
Secondary Girls Softball 

Trials @ TBA

T4
W5

A

Nov 7
Yr 9 TESTING WEEK

NSW Constitutional
Convention @ Parliament 

House, Sydney

Nov 8
Yr 9 TESTING WEEK

Year 8 VALID Testing
@ JEHS

Sydney Story Factory 
Excursion
@ Redfern

Nov 9
Yr 9 TESTING WEEK
Year 7 Aim Higher Incursion

@ JEHS

Nov 10
Yr 9 TESTING WEEK
History Extension Seminar:

The Project 2017
@ Museum of Sydney & 

State Library of NSW

Nov 11
Yr 9 TESTING WEEK

Year 8 VALID Testing
Catch-up Day

@ JEHS

Year 12 Chemistry:
ANSTO Excursion

@ ANSTO, Lucas Heights

HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS

HSC EXAMSHSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS

HSC EXAMSHSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS

HSC EXAMSHSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS HSC EXAMS


